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Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 

January 2020 Volume 45 Issue 7 

Thoughts from  

DG Steve Middlemiss 

Send all articles, pictures and information to PCC Deedee LaTulippe at                                              

Newsletter 44h@outlook.com 

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is DECEMBER  15th  

Lion LeeAnn and I hope that everyone had a very Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and a Happy New 

Year. Let’s continue that spirit into the new year. Our visitations have been awe inspiring as we listen to the 

amazing things each and everyone one of you are doing for your communities. I leave each visitation even 

more proud to be a Lion. Thank you! 

As we start the second half of our Lionistic year, I hope that clubs are reviewing their membership for poten-

tial officers to lead them into the next year. Our next Lionistic year will be here before you know it, so it is 

time to prepare. Look at those who have been important in helping with your fundraising and service projects. 

Let’s start the next year with our club officers in place. 

It is equally important to continue in building our membership. Remember to invite family, friends and co-

workers to help you with your projects. It is a great way to get them interested in what you do as a club, as 

they see how much impact you have in your community and how they can be effective as Lions members. 

We also need to continue to work with our current members to help keep them involved in our clubs and our 

communities. As a member of the North American Membership Initiative it is important that we continue to 

work toward ending our year on a positive note. 

Thank you, Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your communities.                                                                      

YOU are what makes it Great to be a Lion!! 

For those clubs we haven’t scheduled a visitation with please reach out to CS Val to set one up! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell 
phone is 603-566-7616 and email is cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com.  

Don’t forget to JUST ASK! 

mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,193 1,226 

Added members  1 40 

Dropped members  0 72 

Closing Balance 1,194 1,194 

Net Gain/Loss  1 -32 

Worldwide  1,441,423   

Club  New Member Sponsor 

Sandown Stephen Brown Eric Olsen 

Find the PDG 

Pin Contest 

Info on Page 3 

2020 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
1/3-5 NELC Meeting CT                             

1/21 DG Kingston Lions                             

1/23 DG Salem Lions                                    

1/24-26 Mid-Winter             

Nashua Doubletree                           

1/28 DG Epping Lions                      

2/7 National Heart Day Wear Red 

2/13 Melvin Jones BD                           

2/19 MD44 Council Meeting                    

Airport Diner                                                 

3/1 44-H  Cabinet Meeting                                               

Holiday Inn, Manchester                  

3/7 44-N Cabinet Meeting      

McAuliffe Shepard Disc Ctr                      

3/26 NHAPPDG Airport Diner 

Health Services of NH Meeting             

Monthly 4th Tues 6:30             

Hannaford's Com. RM                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

 

Sight & Hearing of NH Meeting            

Monthly 3rd Thurs                       

Airport Diner, Brown Ave        

Manchester 

 

Youth Development Meeting           

Monthly 2nd Thurs                     

Hannaford's Com. Rm                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

 

Camp Pride Meeting                                                 

Monthly 2nd Weds                        

NEED HELP? 

Club President Assistance         
Here to help                                     

SVDG Robert Gustafson                                                                           
603-553-0531                                           
email robert-

gustafson11@gmail.com 

Club Secretary Assistance                 
Here to help                                      

CS Val Wilson                                                          
603-906-2353                                             

email valenciawil@comcast.net    

Club Treasurer Assistance              

Daniel Guimond                                           

603-458-7744                                                

email 

LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net 

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                    P.O. 
Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     C: 603
-387-6808                                  Lu-
pesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Mary Tremblay                                                   
E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjeri@comcast.net  

 

HUNGER                                                              
Gail Dacey                                                    
E: grd514@aol.com 

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTEST 

Congratulations Winners                             

Dec Marilyn Richardson, Hudson          

PDG Wayne Auger Pin on Pg 13                     

July Gail Dacey, Salem                             

August  Kris Pavlik Barrington              

Sept  Carol Frankiewicz, Barrington      

Oct Francis Caron, Salem                        

Nov Christine Sylvain,  Salem                            

Each month there will be a  photo of a 

PAST DISTRICT Governor’s pin in the 

Pride. Find the pin and  email me the 

page you found it on within 48 hours of 

receiving this newsletter.                              

A drawing will take place.                                                                

The winner will be announced in the 

Jan Newsletter. and will  receive a 

$10.00  Dunkin Donuts gift card at the               

44-H Cabinet Meeting March 1 

Jan 6 Hampton—Jan 8 Rye—Jan 21 Kingston                       
Jan 21 Portsmouth—Jan 23 Salem                                          

Jan 27 Londonderry—Jan 28 Epping  

2020 JANUARY VOL 45  ISSUE 7  
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District 44 Mid-Winter Hospitality  Room 

Fellow Lions of District 44H 

We are pleased to announce that Randy Tompkins of the Rye Lions Club is a 
candidate for SVDG. The club will be seeking donations from the district 
clubs such as snacks, food and beverages for the hospitality room.  

Please use the following contact person for questions and donations of food. 

Kathleen Collyer: retireandmow@gmail.com 

mailto:retireandmow@gmail.com
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On Nov 29th Costas Niarhos, Megan Mid-

dlemiss, LeeAnn & DG Steve Middlemiss 

were on hand at the Hudson Lions Club 

Santa’s Arrival to hand out donor cards 

for people to sign up for this life saving 

program. Costas signed up ! 

 BE THE MATCH PROGRAM 

Be the Match is a New England Lions 

Council  contest which began in Oct 

and will end in May. 11 Districts will 

be asking members of our communi-

ties to consider being a stem cell or 

bone marrow donor. Ages  18-44 are 

accepted as donors. The object is for 

District 44-H  collect the most donors.                                                                                       

BE THE MATCH will keep score for 

us. DG Steve has donor cards. 
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I hope you all had a very Merry Christmas, or a Hanukkah Sameach (Happy Hanukkah).  As we go into the new 

year of 2020, let us start the year with enthusiasm and new efforts to grow our service and our clubs.  We are at 

the beginning of a calendar year, but we are in the middle of a Lions year.  It is a good time to pause and review 

the goals we started with back in July, to see how we are performing against those goals. 

I don’t want the Roar and Pride to become recruiting tools for businesses in this time of tight labor, except re-
cruiting tools for new Lions.  I am going to make an exception to that rule in the case of the US Census which must 
be done in 2020, because it is a civic necessity and people who are hired to carry it out can feel good about per-
forming a civic duty, while making a little money to do it.  I got a call from a Darlene Gibbs, Recruiting Manager for 
the US Government, who can be reached at 603-369-5607, darlene.j.gibbs@2020census.gov.  Darlene need to 
recruit 14,000 people to cover ME, NH and MA.  The job lasts 6-10- weeks, plus future possible operations.  It pays 
$17.50 an hour, $19.50 an hour after 6 PM.  As a Sunday per diem, add 25% to that pay, and after 6 PM, 35%.  It 
also pays 58¢ per mile for use of personal vehicles in carrying out the assignment.  If you need a little extra cash 
and want to feel good about doing a civic duty, please contact Darlene.  I did, and she in turn directed me to 
2020census.gov/jobs to complete the profile, the application, and the 3 assessments that follow.   
Lastly, I look forward to seeing you all at the end of this month, January 24-26, at Midwinter convention at the 

Doubletree in Nashua, NH to welcome our Lions International First Vice President, Judge Haynes Townsend from 

Dalton, GA.  Let’s have a great time! 

Multiple Council Chair Fred Plett 

Now is the time to start thinking of a person or an Entity                                                     

that you might like to recognize. Many clubs recognize an outgoing president.  

A Granite State Fellow is the highest form of recognition in NH 

mailto:darlene.j.gibbs@2020census.gov
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HUDSON LIONS CLUB HOSTS COMMUNITY SANTA’S ARRIVAL 

November 29th the Annual Santa’s Arrival was a huge success with over 450 people in 

attendance.  Thanks to the co-chairs Lions Jeri & Ron Maynard and club members who sup-

ported this project that was free to families.  After the tree lighting at 4:00PM on the town 

common, Santa was transported by Fire Truck to the Community Center. Lion Phil Nichols 

of CKC Photography gave a free photo with Santa to each visitor.   PCC Deedee LaTulippe 

provided the music for the Alvirne Leo’s club to take part in the singing of Christmas Songs. 

The Hudson Lions Club, the Leo’s Club, Rodgers Memorial Library, Boy Scout Troop 20 and 

many Community organizations provided free crafts for the children.  The Hudson Police 

and Fire Departments were also part of this event. 
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Loudon Lions Christmas party with collec-
tion of toys donated to the  Marine Corps 
“Toys for Tots program.” 

Wolfeboro Lions inducted a new 
member at their Christmas party 
meeting: Elizabeth Santos,  sponsored 
by Lion Nancy O'Dowd, who  inducted 
Elizabeth, with Lion President John 
Adams standing in for Nancy. 

Moultonboro Lions Pres. Jim Keegan,            
Peter Allen, Kathy Allen, Gabrielle Keegan , 
Mary Rose, Pat & Joe Keegan, John Menken 

On December 7th, IPP Margaret St. 
Onge visited the Nashua Lions Breakfast 
with Santa. She brought a young child 
who was able to meet with Santa, make 
a craft, and have a fantastic French 
toast breakfast. The child had her vision 
screened by the Nashua Lions. 
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Congratulations, Lions! 

Lions, you did it! Together, we helped screen more than one million people around the 

world for type 2 diabetes! International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi would like to give 

you a personal thank you. Thank you to everyone who participated in this monu-

mental event. And remember, even though our challenge is over, there’s still a lot 

you can do to help. Continue making your mark by organizing a diabetes screen-

ing in your community and reporting your service to Lions Clubs International. 

PCC Celeste Ricupero, Diabetes Chair 

On December 14th Hudson Lions 

Club members Brenda Gora, Linda 

Hedrick and Ann Mason were among 

the many people of all ages who 

gathered at the Hills Cemetery  for 

the Wreaths Across America ceremo-

ny to honor veterans that are buried 

in Hudson Cemeteries. Volunteers 

spread out to place wreaths in the 

various locations. Prior to this event 

Club President Don St. Onge present-

ed a $200.00 donation to Christina 

Madden of that organization.  
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CHILDHOOD CANCER 

Thank You for the work you have been doing for children & families dealing with Childhood 

cancer.  Dartmouth-Hitchcock is very appreciative of the toys, bedding and money donated 

to do the Child Life program, I met with Hanna at the Manchester Dartmouth-Hitchcock 

Child life Program and she is happy to let clubs drop off items in Manchester where it is di-

vided between Lebanon and there. 

I also met the founder of Childhood Cancer Lifeline at the Kingston Lions meeting.  This is a 

non-profit found by the parents of a child who had cancer.  This year they have given 

$100,000 to families to help them with expenses such as mortgage/ rent payments, utility 

bills, gas cards, grocery cards, and help with funeral expenses.  They also provide a camping 

weekend in conjunction with YMCA and other activities so the families can support each 

other. 

Again, thank you for the fundraising you have done and donations you have made.  Hope 

your holidays were spent with family & friends. 

Zone 1 had plans for a festive December Zone meeting on Dec. 2nd.  We were being hosted by Windham 

Lions Club at the Windham Senior Center.  We were going to enjoy appetizers and a cookie swap.  Clubs 

were delivering their donations of toys for the pediatric cancer patients at Children’s Hospital at Dart-

mouth and FVDG Marie Hall was going to talk to us about membership.  Alas!! Mother Nature had other 

plans and we had to cancel due to weather but a few of us managed to collect the gifts and deliver them 

to Salem Lions Bob Dennis and Michelle Ackroyd who then delivered them to CHAD and presented a check 

to Hannah. We collected over $1000 in toys and donations.  Marilyn Richardson, Zone 1 Chair 
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GLT Pat Kimball 44-H  Pkimb56@gmail.com  or C: 603-819-9433  

 Happy Holidays to all of you.   

Service, Leadership and Membership are truly three- fold.  We can’t have one without the other.  With-

out people, we don’t have leaders.  Without leaders and people you can’t have service.   I know most 

clubs have been very busy with Thanksgiving and Christmas fundraisers and service projects which were 

led by great leaders.  Someone took the lead on these holiday events, and got it done.    Give credit 

where credit is due, and thank you to those leaders   

The RLLI committee is working the logistics piece of the Regional LIONS Leaders Institute (RLLI) in Nashua 

from March 20-22.   The RLLI committee is excited to have this training opportunity available locally.  

Watch emails and notices regarding the application process.  We would like to fill the 15-20 seats, and 

hope you will consider attending.  I can be reached by email at Pkimb56@gmail.com  or C: 603-819-

8433.  Thank you for all you do for your clubs, and communities. Looking forward to a great New Year.   

We serve 

Empowering Your Service: There’s a world in need, and caring Lions are ready to change it. But 
comfort and compassion alone can’t heal those suffering.                                

  It takes Funding. 
 It takes Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service.  

To Increase Service Impact Through Campaign 100, our foundation will expand our commitment to our 
communities, making an even greater global impact with a focus on vision, youth, disaster relief and 
humanitarian work. For decades, we have been making a profound difference in the lives of the world’s 
children; of people with blindness and other visual impairments; of community members who are at-
risk; and of our most deeply vulnerable neighbors. We believe this is just the beginning, and we contin-
ually look for ways to leverage our proven expertise, networks, infrastructure and organizational 
knowledge.  

This month we will focus on The Environment 

The earth sustains human life. We’ve seen how our stewardship of natural resources can improve quality 
of life and increase engagement in our local communities. Our environment is more than a background: 
it’s our home. And we’re committed to caring for it.  

We Have a Plan 

Lions and Leos serve to strengthen the relationship between the community and its environment. We’ve 
seen how our stewardship of natural resources can improve quality of life and increase engagement in our 
local communities. 

mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
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HUNGER 

Links to the NH Food Banks 

LINKS TO THE NH FOOD BANKS AND HOW TO VOLUNTEER 
 Also don’t forget we are going to be teaming with Lions Youth Services 
and Waypoint. These homeless children are hungry they can use protein 
bars, nuts, trail mix, granola bars. They also need deodorant, tooth brush-
es, tooth paste, and wet wipes. They can also use hats, gloves, mittens 
and socks, Plan an event and use these items as admission or collect 
them at an up coming meeting. Bring these items to the January Midwinter. 

 
How to Help - The New Hampshire Food Bank - NH Food Bank 
https://www.nhfoodbank.org › how-to-help 

Oct 25, 2019 - Volunteers bring their hearts and their hands to their work at the New 
Hampshire Food Bank. Their efforts are vital to our mission of feeding the hungry 
in our state. In 2018, our volunteers dedicated more than 19,732 total hours to the NH 
Food Bank – that's the equivalent of $503,561! 

Hello Lions, Happy New Year! 

As the new year begins it is so important for clubs to consider retention as a big part of 
membership. If we continue to keep our members it gets easier to grow. For every mem-
ber who leaves you need 2 to take their place. It is so important to get your members 
involved, excited and motivated. New ideas and energy are the life blood of any club. 

21 clubs in the district have not added any members this year. I know I sound like a bro-
ken record but “Just Ask One” really works. I have worked many events with clubs this 
year and am always on the lookout for members.    If you don’t ask you don’t get. There 
are so many people out there just waiting to be asked. Remember at one time someone 
asked each one of us to join. Now its your turn to ask. Do not take it personal if some-
one says no, just ask someone else. Be prepared to tell anyone you ask what your club 
does and how you feel about being a Lion. 

mailto:www.nhfoodbank.org
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LAST CALL FOR CAMP PRIDE CALENDAR TICKETS 

Thank you to all the clubs that have already sent in their raffle ticket sales.  But if you haven’t, you still have time to 

make this the best raffle year ever!! Tickets remain at $10.00 will notice that several companies and individuals have 

sponsored a calendar date; their names and date sponsored are listed on the back of each ticket.  We ask, that in 

addition to selling your tickets, you consider patronizing our sponsors if they are in your club’s vicinity. We have add-

ed a new prize, donated by the “kindness” Lion, and that will be awarded to the winner on January 30th. Tickets may 

be sold to club members, friends, business associates or even bought by the club as a chance to enhance their treas-

ury. 

There will be a total of thirty-one (31) drawings and each drawing represents a particular day in January.  Any ticket 

drawn will be re-deposited into the raffle basket so there are numerous chances to win. All drawings will take 

place at the Mid-Winter Convention in January; winners will be notified afterward. Return all stubs, checks and any 

unsold tickets directly to Lion Lillian Bellisle at 39 Cedar Street, Hudson, NH 03051.  For questions or additional 

tickets: Lillian, 603-889-0285 or e: mail: Lionjeri@comcast.net. All proceeds will be used to further Camp Pride oper-

ations and maintenance. 

Thank you all for your support and Happy New Year from the Camp Pride Board of Directors 

What are KidSight Teams? 

The District OKS Coordinator will set up and train the KidSight Teams. 
KidSight Teams are a group or groups of Lions who volunteer to assist Clubs, Schools and Daycares 
with    vision screenings. 
 

 Each Team would consist of 3 to 5 Lions who are available on a given day to screen in various 
parts of the District.  

 Each Team would have a Team Leader and training will be provided to the Team Leader and the 
Team     members. 

 As a Team Leader you will become an expert in the KidSight program. 

 A Team Leader will be able to assist struggling Clubs with conducting a proper screening.  You and 
a Team will be able to work with and conduct screenings with Schools and Daycares with no Lions 
Club in the town or area.   

Those of you who want to be part of this new concept of KidSight Teams send and email with your 
contact information to: Bob Laferriere, 44H District OKS 
I will be scheduling the first training session in January 2020. 

 

Bob Laferriere, 44H District OKS Coordinator at 
f.laferriere@comcast.net 

mailto:f.laferriere@comcast.net
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                      
DG  Steve Middlemiss                                        
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR         
FVDG Marie Hall 
26 Moonlight Dr.  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:   mariehall326@gmail.com                  

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                
SVDG Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Valencia Wilson, Secretary                   
PCC Scott Wilson, Treasurer                        
59 Georgetown Drive                            
Center Barnstead, NH 03225                                  
H: 603-906-2353                                           
C: 603-770-7705 Valencia                           
C: 603-770-3700, Scott                                         
Val email: valenciawil@comcast.net     
PCC Scott email: scottwils@comcast.net 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR                             
MCC  Fred Plett                                                       
29 My Way, Goffstown, NH 03045                                              
C:  603-660-0732                                           
E:  MCCPlett@gmail.com  

2020 JANUARY 
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Zone 1 Marilyn Richardson, Chair                       
P.O. Box 65  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-882-1997 
C:  603-204-7914 
E: marilyn@pcom.com 

Zone 2 Mike Dolan, Chair 
5 Zoe Lane  
Newton, NH 03858 
C:  603-303-7950 
E: mt4dolan@gmail.com 
 
Zone 3 Randy Thompkins, Chair 
4 Coombs Farm Rd. 
Greenland, NH 03840 
H:  603-431-7352                             
C: 603-765-4965 
E: rye642@comcast.net 
 
Zone 4  PDG Gary Rodgers           
16 Mountain View Dr               
Hudson, NH 03051                                               
C: 603-883-4351                                                                                  
E:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Larry Williams, Chair                     
232 Loudon Rd                                         
Pittsfield, NH 03263                                    
C: 603-435-7861                                             
E: lwwildwilly@gmail.com 

Zone 6 Doug Griffin, Chair                         
74 Peaslee Crossing Rd                         
Newton, NH 03858                                      
H: 603-378-0693                                               
C: 603-944-1377                                                           
E: doug@seadec.com 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
24 Falcon Way                                        
Hales Location, NH 03860                                
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team                             
GLT Patricia Kimball                                                
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  603-819-8433 
E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team                       
GMT Al Goldstein 
35 Main St.  
Atkinson, NH 03811                             
H: 603-362-6529 
C:  603-913-1281                                   
E: ALgoldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Service Team                                      
GST  Lenny Hall                                              
14 Winslow Dr. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  603-362-5743                                                                  
C: 978-360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change          
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